FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

PRESS RELEASE
Jakarta to Implement Work From Home (WFH) Scheme During ASEAN Summit

Jakarta, FMB9: In an effort to ensure the smooth running of the 43rd ASEAN Summit which will take place on 5-7 September 2023, Jakarta Acting Governor Heru Budi Hartono will issue governor's instruction regarding work from home (WFH) scheme for workplaces located around the event location.
"Outside of regional apparatuses, especially for the private sector, it will be in the form of a circular letter and appeals," he said in the FMB9 discussion within the framework of the 'Road to ASEAN Summit' which raised the theme 'ASEAN Smart Cities, Levels of Quality of Life', Tuesday, August 8.
In addition, Jakarta Provincial Government has made various preparations, including anticipating traffic jams that might occur during the 43rd ASEAN Summit.
"To unravel congestion, we will rely on mass transportation that is being built to support those that are already operating," he added.
Jakarta Provincial Government has also planned to increase the number of buses in the TransJakarta fleets. Apart from that, there is also support from the MRT train and the LRT, which will soon start operating. The transit area is also currently under renovation and construction, with a target of completion by the end of August.
Heru added that other preparations were made by Jakarta Provincial Government, namely improving the quality of infrastructure, dissemination of information to the community, and reducing carbon emissions to welcome the ASEAN Summit.
"We have made various preparations to ensure that the ASEAN Summit can run smoothly and successfully, improving the quality of infrastructure, such as roads, transportation, and transit points," he said.
In terms of infrastructure, Jakarta Provincial Government has made repairs and improvements to the quality of roads, bridges, and other public facilities. Some of them are roads in the Sudirman, Thamrin, and Gatot Subroto areas.
"For this reason, I would like to take this opportunity to apologize to the community, some improvements may cause temporary inconvenience to residents. But these improvements are very important to ensure that all facilities are in the best condition when hosting ASEAN Summit," said Heru.
In addition, Heru also said that his office had made various efforts to reduce carbon emissions, such as using electric vehicles, planting trees, and using renewable energy.
The coastal embankment development program and plans to build a 'giant sea wall' can also be concrete evidence in maintaining the resilience of the Jakarta coastal area from the effects of climate change.
"We want the ASEAN Summit to be an environmentally friendly event," said Heru.
Heru also confirmed the government's plan to arrange the use of electric cars for summit delegates. According to him, this is a concrete step for Indonesia to support efforts to reduce carbon emissions.
With a strong commitment from the Jakarta government, the spirit of preparation for the ASEAN Summit is increasingly being felt. Jakarta is ready to be a good host and provide a special experience to all ASEAN delegates attending the event.
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